MINUTES OF NLCC WOMEN”S ASSOCIATION MEETING

May 31, 2011

Patty Cleary called the meeting to order at 1:30 PM after a lunch of sandwiches and salads prepared by the Grill Room staff. Patty welcomed the 24 women present and she announced that Sue Schmidtknecht would be serving as Vice-President and Paula Santangelo will be Handicap Chairman.

RECORDING SECRETARY:  Minutes of the October 5, 2010 and the December 4, 2010 meetings were distributed. There were no corrections or omissions. Astrea Hupfel moved to accept the minutes, Debbie Kendros seconded, and all approved.

VICE PRESIDENT: There was no Vice-President report.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY:  Valerie Marchand had no report.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Janet Marsh reviewed the budget numbers, and stressed that the amount of the prize moneys might be reduced because of the lower number women (28) in the Association.  The prize money is decided by whatever amount is left after all the expenses are accounted for.  Discussion followed as to reallocating amounts to the House Fund, more toward prize money and/or letting the Contingency Fund grow.  Nancy Murray moved to accept the budget with the slight alterations as per the discussion. Patty Smith seconded.  It was voted, and approved.

TOURNAMENTS: Pat Smith said that the sign-up sheet for the Member/Member tournament is posted. She hopes that everyone will sign up.

LADIES’ DAY:  Deb Cook distributed the schedule of Tuesday Ladies’ Day games.  The signup sheet will be posted each week, and Deb will pick up the sheet by 1 p.m. on Saturdays, at the latest.  If the game is individual scores, then it is OK to sign up later by contacting Deb or the pro shop. There is a conflict with a CWGA event on the scheduled Breast Cancer Rally date, so it was discussed and agreed to switch the Rally date to July 26.  Patty Cleary suggested that outsiders be invited to participate in the Breast Cancer Rally although they would not be eligible to receive prizes.  Deb Benson thought it would be of more benefit if someone would stay later in the day and solicit the men for donations. Kathy Vannnini said that it does not always work out for the B Flight women to participate competitively every third week of Ladies’ Day. She chose five Tuesdays which are individual play dates for the B Flight girls to play 18 holes of competition with the A Flight.

NEW BUSINESS:  Deb Benson will compile the roster of women members, and Patty Cleary asked that all members be sure that their Emails and telephone numbers are up to date.   Patty asked for volunteers to be responsible on assigned days for watering the flower pots.  Mary O’Reilly, Sue Schmidtknecht and Sue Evans agreed to do that.  Patty reminded the members that if they are dividing plants at home, donations would be welcome. Janet Marsh, Sally Sloan and Sue Schmidtknecht will be responsible for planning the Member/Guest Tournament on June 21. There was no further business.  Sue Schmidtknecht moved to adjourn at 2:35; Valerie Marchand seconded, and all approved.

Respectfully Submitted

Sue Evans

Recording Secretary

